
 

Brule River Riders Snowmobile Club 
Twin Gables Restaurant, Brule, WI 
 
April 4, 2024  
 

 

The April 4, 2024, meeting was called to order by President Allan Makela at 7:04 pm.  
 
Secretary’s Report:  Read with motion to accept with correction by Dave Whitehead, seconded 
by Zachary Makela.  MP    
No correspondence 
 
Treasurers Report:  Read with motion to accept report by Dave Whitehead, seconded by 
Zachary Makela.  MP    
 
Groomer Trails:    

• All the gates should now be closed.  There are signs to be picked up in Poplar, near Chad’s 
and at Norwood Golf Course. 

• Brushing – Tri-Cunty Corridor has been brushed by Dave and Cliff with Mark, Matt and 
Hunter picking up sticks.   

• The tractor was moved to Chads, as the guys have been mowing over that way.  After 
mowing over there, they will go to 235 and then to trail 27.   

• The gates are all closed. 

• TCC Bridge inspection was done.  Mark Hughes gave recommendations to Al Makela, who 
will speak with Patrick about these.   
Lance and Mark have the maps of the TCC that the State of WI owns and need to find the 
culverts. 

• Need to get some landowner agreements for trail 6 – may be able to get some at 
Landowners’ Dinner 

• Sign order needs to be sent in. 

• Discussed ways to spend money for all contracts.   

• There is some beaver problems on Trail 6 – they have come back to the culvert.  Al Makela 
will fix the issues and fill some holes on the trail. 
 

NTA 

• Most discussion was about the map.  NTA is going to look in to electronic payments for map 
ads.  There will be a strict date to be on the map. 

• It was agreed to keep the map the way it is:  a map every year 
 
AWSC:   

• AWSC minutes did get sent to Al Makela, but he has not reviewed them yet.  Anyone who 
wants them, please contact Al.  



Tri County Corridor:    

• There was a meeting on Monday and Al Makela was not able to attend. 
 

Social:   

• Nothing 
 

Unfinished Business: 

• Next Bingo will be on Saturday, April 20 at 4:00 p.m. 

• Landowners’ Dinner April 18.  Thank you to Tammy Hanlin for helping me get the invitations 
out! 

• John Deterling’s Celebration of Life is April 6.  Visitation 12-2:00 with service at 2:00 pm at 
Covenant Church in Poplar.  

 
New Business: 

• Nothing 
 
DATES: 
Thursday, May 2 @ 7:00 pm - - -  we are now meeting only on the 1st Thursday of the month. 
Thursday, June 6 @ 7:00 p.m. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:36 pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Donna Bergsten 
BRR Secretary 
 


